
September 12th
Stanly County 
Dancing with the Stars

May 6th
Stanly Society Dinner

October 16th
Play Fore the Cure 
Golf Tournament

November 7th
Foundation Silver 
Anniversary Celebration 

March 16th - 19th
President’s Club 
Employee Campaign

March 28th
Outdoorsman’s Bonanza

September 6th
Stanly County
Dancing with the Stars
www.stanlydancingstars.com 

October 23rd
Foundation 
Annual Meeting

October 10th
Play Fore the Cure
Golf Tournament
At Tillery Tradition 
Country Club

The founders of the Stanly Regional 
Medical Center Foundation 
(pictured at right) had the 
remarkable vision, twenty-five 
years ago, to establish a Foundation 
endowment to provide funds to 
improve health care at Stanly 
Regional in the distant future.  
However, with rapid changes in 
health care and the economy, it 
didn’t take but a few years for those 
needs in the “distant future” to 
become current needs.  

The founding board realized that 
funds raised in our community for 
health care would help, but did they 
foresee the immeasurable impact on 
health care in our community?  Did 
you, the donors, whose gifts made 
all the difference, have any idea of 
all the lives your gifts would touch?  
Your gifts saved lives, improved 
lives, and taught people ways to 
prevent illness and take better care 
of themselves.  

Inside this issue of VISIONS, you’ll 
find out exactly how your gifts 
accomplished so much good over the past 
twenty-five years.  You’re going to be pretty 
excited!  And, you’ll want to be part of the 
next twenty-five years as the Foundation 
deepens its efforts to vastly improve the 
health of our community.

Thank you to the visionaries who established 
the Foundation and thank you to the 
current board of directors, (pictured above) 
who continue to thoughtfully guide the 
Foundation forward.  Most of all, thank 
you to every donor, for every gift, large and 
small.  You have made all the difference.

In the blink of an eye, its’ been twenty-five years 
Happy Silver Anniversary 
SRMC Foundation Donors!

Upcoming
Foundation
Events

(Seated l-r):  Susan Garrison, Mary Lib Webb, Bill Mullinix, 
Laura Frazier, C.B. Crook & Mable Fox.

(Standing l-r):  Michael Snyder, Marshall Rogers, Buck Hill, 
Doug Stokes & Donna Gaither.

(Seated l-r):  Jane Lisk, Brinn Smith, Chris Vaughn, Lynn Poplin, 
& Catherine Moeller. (Standing l-r):  Mike Snyder, 

Bob Beane, John Lowder, Rob McIntyre, Frank Green, MD, 
Ed Williams, DO, & Lee Johnson. (Not pictured):  Andy Castelloe, 

Sue Jordan, Richard Almond, Susan Stokes, & Dee Pankey.



Excitement was in the air all summer 
as twelve “star” couples from Stanly 
County began practicing their moves 
and raising money in anticipation of 
the “Dancing with the Stars” event to 
benefit the Butterfly House Children’s 
Advocacy Center at SRMC.  When the 
big night finally arrived last September, 
there were no disappointments as dancers 
enthusiastically executed their moves 
for an appreciative – and generous – 

audience.  More than $70,000 was 
raised for the Butterfly House which 
provides evaluation and supportive 
services for victims of child maltreatment 
including reported sexual and physical 
abuse and neglect.

This event was possible through the 
efforts of many volunteers; dancers, 
sponsors and folks behind the scenes, who 
worked tirelessly to raise funds, fill the 
Agri-Civic Center to capacity, and make it 
a memorable night.  

All of the performances were terrific, 
but at the end of the night, the “dancing 
doctors” Yolanda Johnson, MD and 
Paul D’Amico, MD spun their way into 
winning the most individual votes for 
their cha-cha.  Tonya Jackson and Brian 
Springer took second place in individual 
votes. Ann Pressly and David Jackson 
received first place in sponsor votes and 

Cindy Brewer and Bobby Barbee, Jr. 
received second place in sponsor votes.

The true winners from the evening are the 
families who seek support and assistance 
at the Butterfly House for their children 
when they experience unthinkable acts 
of abuse.

Dancing with the Stars delights audience  
Raises over $70,000 
for the Butterfly House 
Children’s Advocacy Center!

A local senior at Albemarle High 
School, Madalyn Blalock, chose to 
complete her North Carolina Graduation 
project by planning and executing the 
“Butterfly Bash“ a fun day for kids, to 
benefit the Butterfly House Children’s 
Advocacy Center at Stanly Regional 
Medical Center. 

The event was held on October 18th 
in the parking lot of  ALL-4-FUN 
Inflatables. Prior to the event, Madalyn 
created and sold t-shirts with the help 
of local business, Vac and Dash.  On 
the  day of the event,  she coordinated 
multiple events and activities to 
help raise money including pumpkin 
painting, face-painting, inflatables fun, 
corn hole games, a silent auction, and  
concessions. She also held a spirit night 

at Zaxby’s where 
10% of the proceeds 
were donated back to 
the Butterfly House.

At the conclusion 
of her project, 
Madalyn donated 
$2,696 dollars to 
The Butterfly House 
to support their 
programs.  Hats off 
to this enthusiastic 
senior for making 
a difference in the 
lives of children 
in our community.

Senior at AHS conducts successful 
“Butterfly Bash” fundraiser

The family of Crystal Barbee with just 
a few of the hundreds of books they 
collected in memory of Crystal.

The family of Crystal Barbee, former Health 
Information Management employee at Stanly 
Regional Medical Center, continues to honor her 
memory through “Crystal’s Books of Blessings.” 
Crystal’s family collects donations of books 
throughout the community and distributes them 
to sites where the books can be used.  This year, 
through the Barbees’ generosity, Stanly Regional 
received a large number of books which will be 
enjoyed in waiting rooms and at the Butterfly 
House Children’s Advocacy Center.

Crystal’s Books of Blessings

MAKE A DONATION. MAKE A DIFFERENCE. 
Donations make a real difference in the lives of real people.
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Madalyn Blalock, a senior at Albemarle High School, helping children paint 
pumpkins at her fundraiser for the Butterfly House last October.



Under the steady hand of C.B. Crook, a dedicated Stanly Society Committee continued its legacy in 2014 of 
bringing together people who wish to make a major impact in improving health care in our community.  

After twenty years as chairman, C.B. Crook recently retired from that position.  He has been named Chairman 
Emeritus of the Stanly Society in honor of his significant contributions to the Foundation and local health care. 

The Stanly Society 
The Foundation of the Foundation 

In 2014, the two couples below re-committed their support to the Foundation 
by pledging at the brand new $25,000 “Patron” level of the Stanly Society:

C.B. & Betty Crook
John & Anne Montgomery

Three couples re-committed their support to the Foundation 
by pledging at the $15,000 “Sustainer” level of the Stanly Society:

 Brad & Jane Boone
David & Joan Horton
Art & Sandy Rogers

The Stanly Society welcomed one new couple who have committed their support 
to the Foundation by pledging at the $10,000 “Charter” level of the Stanly Society:

 Blake & Jamie Martin
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Patrons ($25,000 & above)
Mr. and Mrs. C.B. Crook, Jr.

Tom and Janet Kean
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Snyder, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Roger F. Snyder

Visionaries ($20,000)
Allen and Nadine Bowers

Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Brown
Hank and Judy Culp

Dr. and Mrs. Robert H. Gaither
Mr. and Mrs. J. Banks Garrison, Jr.

Folger and Carol Koontz
Mr. Eric and Dr. Linda Lawrence

Mr. and Mrs. M.W. Mullinix
Dr. and Mrs. John P. Murray

Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Odom
Mr. and Mrs. Jack D. Phillips

Mr. and Mrs. Claude R. Rogers
Randy and Debra Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas D. Stokes
Larry and Carol Sullivan
Dr. Edward J. Williams

Sustainers ($15,000)
Brad and Jane Boone

Ronald W. and Lisa B. Burris
Conrad and Linda Carter

Dr. and Mrs. W. Davis Fort
Brian and Stephanie Freeman
Dr. and Mrs. Francis W. Green

Jack and Sue Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. Roy M. Hinson

David and Joan Horton
Emory and Shirley LeHue

John and Lynn Lowder
Drs. Surendrapal and Harjit Mac

Michael and Laura McLeod
Mr. and Mrs. Art Rogers

David and Margaret Rudisill
Al and Kassie Taylor

Tommy and Chris Vaughn

Charters ($10,000)
Mr. and Mrs. Troy E. Alexander

Lee and Mary Burt Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Darrell E. Almond

Richard and Mitzie Almond
Keith Arbuckle

Robert P. Barbee

Bradford and Ruby Barringer
David and Peggy Barringer

Larry and Kay Baucom
Dr. William L. Bean

Michael and Susan Bohnsack
Grant and Kathy Boyd
Chris and Pat Bramlett

Carroll Braun, Jr.
Eugene and Beverly Braun

Joe S. and Susan B. Brooks
Mrs. Richard L. Brown, Jr.

J.C. and Joan Bunn
Jackie Burpeau

Dale and Lori Burris
Kerry and Ginny Burris

Eric and Ruth Cain
Andy and Julie Castelloe
Barbara Brown Caudle

Jeff and Sandra Chance
Paul and Brooke Childress
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Clayton

Mr. and Mrs. James W. Cogdell
Rudy and Karen Cranford

Mr. and Mrs. Henry W. Culp, Jr.
John and Kathy Davis

Danny and Leigh Ann Dennis
Mr. and Mrs. Tony M. Dennis

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Dick
Robert and Judy Doran

Lindsey and Sherry Dunevant
Ted and Barbara Durvin

John and Angie Earnhardt
John and Jacquie Ebeling
Carl and Suzie Ellington

David and Pam Ford
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Fox

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Frazier
Mr. and Mrs. Leon C. Frederick
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Frick

Mr. and Mrs. James B. Garrison
Dr. and Mrs. E. Reed Gaskin

Cham and Sylvia Glenn
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph R. Godwin

Ronald and Faye Greene
Margaret Grigg

Mr. James L. “Bob” Gulledge
Drs. Peter and Sandra Palasti Gusmer

Mr. and Mrs. George E. Harwood
Conrad and Shelley Herrin

Dr. and Mrs. John H. Herring
Mr.  James E. Hesley

Mr. and Mrs. Carl M. Hill

Cavin and Wendy Holbrook
Mr. and Mrs. Gus Holbrook

Russ and Elaine Hollins
Charles and Peggy Hughes
Jody and Brenda Huneycutt

Mr. and Mrs. Joel A. Huneycutt
Ron and Rita Janey

Dr. and Mrs. Eric Johnsen
Mr. Lee and Dr. Yolanda Johnson
William Bain and Marie H. Jones

Carolyn Jordan
Jerry Jordan

Craig and Carol Kennedy
Dr. John and Mrs. Heather Kilde
Joe Kluttz and Martha Chapman

Jim and Laura Krug
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie A. Lambert

Bill and Gail Lawhon
Roger and Jane Lisk

Mr. Leroy and Dr. Keenya Little
Martha H. Lowder

Mrs. Leonard W. Mabry
Blake and Jamie Martin
Jason and Erin Martin
Roger and Gina Martin

Mr. and Mrs. James R. Mauney
David and Elaine McIlquham
Wade and Marian McSwain
Matt and Catherine Moeller

Terry and Pam Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest H. Morton, Jr.

Mr. Joshua J. Morton, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin H. Morton, Jr

Jack and Kathryn Neel
Carl and Sally Nordstrom

Michael and Gail O’Connor
Mrs. Malcolm M. Palmer

Dr. and Mrs. Leon C. Peele III
Larry and Flo Phillips
Randy and Pat Pope

Gerald and Lynn Poplin
Tex and Marilyn Powell

Mr. and Mrs. G.T. Rabe, Jr.
Bill and Audrey Rigsbee
Mrs. Ann G. Robinson

Larry and Joy Roediger
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Rogers

Don M. Russell
Joe and Miriam Russell

Dr. Leonard and Mrs. Rose Saltzman
Nick and Barbara Samilo

The total number of leadership circle donors to the Foundation now stands at 186 couples and individuals.  
The Foundation, as well as the people who have benefited from these gifts, offer their grateful appreciation 

to these philanthropists whose generosity continues to inspire others to take up the banner of health and 
healing in our community.   

If you would like to learn more about becoming 
a member of the Stanly Society, please contact 

Jane Boone at 704-984-4570 or any of the following 
members of the Stanly Society Committee:  
C.B. Crook, Nadine Bowers, Jack Phillips, 

John Montgomery, Catherine Moeller, Steve Surratt, 
Bill Mullinix, Sue Jordan, Lynn Poplin, Brinn Smith 

and David Rudisill.

Continued on pg 15



Three radiologists and dozens of 
hospital employees at Stanly Regional 
Medical Center made holiday dreams 
come true by providing brand new bikes 
and helmets to 150 local children in 
conjunction with the annual “Helping 
Hands” campaign. 

Radiologists Peter Gusmer, MD, Jack 
Green, MD, and Wade Wilkerson, MD 
have been teaming up with the Stanly 
Regional Medical Center Foundation 
and hospital employees for the past 
12 years to provide bikes and helmets 
to children whose Christmas might 
need a little extra brightening. Bikes 
range from toddler bikes with training 

wheels, to full-sized bikes with 
multiple gears.  Bikes were distributed 
to the families on December 18, 
through Stanly Community Christian 
Ministries’ “Helping Hands” program.

Over the years, the generosity of this 
group has made it possible for Helping 
Hands to put 1,406 bikes in the hands 
of underprivileged children who get to 
have the unique experience of waking 
up on Christmas morning to a new bike.  

“These children are from families that 
are experiencing financial hardships,” 
explained Jane Boone, Executive 
Director for Stanly Regional Medical 

Center Foundation. “A bike means 
so much more to these children than 
a regular toy - it encourages kids to 
play outdoors and it means freedom 
and fun.  It’s the classic gift that every 
child should experience at least once 
at Christmas.  We are so grateful to 
Drs. Peter Gusmer, Jack Green and 
Wade Wilkerson for spear-heading this 
wonderful event at Stanly Regional 
each year.”

October 10 was a beautiful day for golf - and 
a wonderful day for women - as the SRMC 
Foundation’s “Play Fore the Cure” raised more than 
$31,740 for free mammograms in our community.  
Eighty-four golfers enjoyed the course at The 
Tillery Tradition Country Club and an additional 
75 diners enjoyed a steak and lobster dinner with 
all proceeds benefiting the cause.  Volunteers from 
Stanly Regional helped the Foundation and Tillery 
Tradition make it a special day for guests.
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Stanly Regional 
Medical Center Foundation 

The Tillery Tradition Country Club  
J.T. Russell & Sons 

Stanly County Imaging 
Strategic Investment Advisors

Uwharrie Bank

Albemarle Surgical Associates
Bear Insurance

The Breast Center at Stanly Regional Medical Center
Carolinas Healthcare System

The Center of Hope
EMC2 / Varrow

Garmon Mechanical Contractors
Great Clips

Harris Teeter
Levine Cancer Institute

Rehabilitation Services of Stanly Regional Medical Center
The Roy M. Hinson Cancer Center

South Central Oil Co., Inc.
Southeast Radiation Oncology

Wal-Mart
Wells Fargo

Dr. John Green, Stanly County Imaging
Dr. Peter Gusmer, Stanly County Imaging

Dr. Keenya Little, Stanly Medical Services – Women’s Services
Dr. Thomas Martin, Stanly Regional Medical Center

Dr. Mike McLeod, Troy Medical Services
Dr. Stephen Seltzer, Nursing Home Services
Dr. Wade Wilkerson, Stanly County Imaging

Thank You To Our Sponsors!

2014 Play Fore The Cure Winners

The SRMC Foundation is 
delighted to welcome Rebekah 
Ayscue to its staff in the role 
of Annual Giving Officer.  Ms. 
Ayscue is a graduate of Davidson 
College with a degree in 
Economics.  Most recently she 
served as Assistant Director in the 
Special Events Office at Davidson 
where she organized and managed 
event logistics for the college.  
Prior to that, Ms. Ayscue was the 
Assistant Director in the Office 
of Alumni Relations at Davidson 

where she worked with alumni and student volunteers 
to coordinate and implement homecoming and reunion 
weekends. 

Ms. Ayscue recently completed a term on the Alumni 
Association Board for the North Carolina School of Science 

and Math in Durham.  She has also served as Moderator for 
Westminster Fellowship at Davidson College Presbyterian 
Church and completed a three-year term on their long range 
planning committee. 

“Having previously served as an intern with the Stanly 
Regional Medical Center Foundation, we were well 
acquainted with Rebekah’s leadership, aptitude with special 
events, and communication skills.  We are excited to have 
her fresh ideas and energy as we seek to engage more 
people in supporting initiatives to improve the health of our 
community,” stated Jane Boone, Executive Director of the 
Foundation.

In her free time, Ms. Ayscue enjoys taking classes at the 
YMCA, reading, spending time in the mountains, and 
writing letters to friends (yes handwritten!).

Foundation Welcomes Annual Giving Officer

BIKES. HELMETS. 
Christmas dreams come true!
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The Twelfth Annual

The twelfth annual Outdoorsman’s 
Bonanza will be held Saturday, 
March 28, 2015.  The prize package 
is the largest ever with over $170,000 
in prizes to be given away.  The event 
will be held at Market Station (West 
Main Street) and will draw a crowd of 
thousands for the entertainment, food, 
and the cash and prizes to be given 
away at the event.  

There will be special early-bird 
drawings at noon for those who 
purchase tickets before February 14 
(in recent years, all tickets for the event 
have sold out before the February 14 
early-bird deadline).  The early bird 
drawings include a John Deere Gator, 
two drawings of $2,500 each and nine 
drawings of $1,000 each.  The twelve 
(early bird) winning tickets will go 
back in the drawing for the grand prize 
drawings starting at 12:35 pm. 

The grand prize drawings include a 
2015 Chevrolet 4x4 Crew Cab Truck, 
as well as guns, cash, Harley Davidson 
motorcycles, a Sea-doo, an additional 
John Deere Gator, a Honda TRX, 
EZ-GO Mossy Oak camouflage golf 
cart, and more!  The 2015 Chevrolet 
4x4 Crew Cab truck is on display at 
Friendly Chevrolet Buick in Albemarle.

Doors will 
open the day 
of the event at 
11:00 am and 
ticket holders 
do not have 
to be present 
to win.  Only 
3,400 tickets 
will be sold 
for this year’s 
Outdoorsman’s 
Bonanza and, 
as mentioned 
earlier, tickets sold out 
last year before February 
14.  Bonanza tickets are 
$100 each (cash or check 
only) and may be purchased 
(if still available) at the 
Albemarle Downtown 
Development office located 
inside City Hall on Second 
Street in Albemarle.  All 
proceeds from the bonanza 
benefit The Stanly Regional 
Medical Center Foundation, 
the Albemarle Downtown 
Development Corporation 
and the Stanly County 
Shrine Club.  Visit www.
outdoorsmansbonanza.com 
or call 704-984-4570 for 
more information.



A cold day right before Thanksgiving 
was the perfect time for Foundation staff 
to offer a warm “thank you” to Stanly 
Regional teammates for their support of 
the Foundation.  “Foundation Friendship 
Day” has become a holiday tradition for 
employees to stop by the gallery and 
enjoy a cup of hot chocolate, 
cookies and heartfelt thanks!

Foundation 
Friendship Day

Same Day 
Surgery Center

A participant in the “I Walk to Change 
Diabetes” event, funded by the 
Foundation, with a poignant sign 
expressing her reasons for walking.

The Foundation provided 
funding in November for the 
Outpatient Diabetes Center 
at Stanly Regional to host the 
eighth annual “I Walk to Change 
Diabetes” event.  This event, 
which draws more than 150 
people, brings greater awareness 
and attention to pre-diabetes 
and diabetes in our community.  
It celebrates healthier living and 
promotes resources for those 
affected by diabetes.

A young patient in the Same Day 
Surgery Center at Stanly Regional 
gets acquainted with a snuggly stuffed 
animal picked especially for her – and 
funded with your generous gifts to the 
Foundation.

Over the years, your gifts to the 
Foundation have provided more 
toys than you’ll find in a Disney 
store for children awaiting 
surgery in the Same Day Surgery 
Center at Stanly Regional.  These 
children often feel poorly and are 
anxious at finding themselves in 
an unfamiliar environment.  The 
nursing staff finds that giving a 
child a new stuffed animal friend 
or a game to play can provide the 
perfect distraction.  Thank you 
for making life a little happier 
for sick kids (and their worried 
parents) at Stanly Regional!

Walk to Change 
Diabetes

• Total donations to the Foundation in fiscal year 2014, which ended 
 September 30, 2014:  $366,482.  This represents a 3% increase in donations 
 over the previous fiscal year and marks the largest year for donations in the 
 Foundation’s 25-year history!  

• The Foundation acquired private grant dollars on behalf of Stanly Regional 
 totaling $160,069 last year.  This included a $69,181 grant from the Cannon 
 Trust, a $9,000 grant from the National Children’s Alliance, and an $81,888 
 grant from the NC Governor’s Crime Commission – all for operating costs at 
 the Butterfly House.

• Income from interest & dividends on the Foundation investment account for 
 the 2014 fiscal year totaled $197,282.  

• Carolinas Healthcare System (CHS) donated $2 million in cash to the 
 Foundation last year when the hospital merger took place.  In addition, CHS 
 donated three pieces of property which the Foundation subsequently sold for a 
 grand total of $452,230 (of the properties sold, only one closed before our 
 fiscal year ended, bringing in income of $324,350).

• Total income for the Foundation including donations, grants & investment 
 income was $3,048,183.

A look at 2014…by the numbers
Generous giving continues steady climb for fourth straight year 

The Foundation Board of Directors 
and staff are ever-grateful to our 
donors who continued to make 

health care a priority in their 
charitable giving in 2014.  

We look forward to partnering 
with you to continue our mission 

of raising funds to improve 
patient care and the health of our 
community in the coming year!  

Your Will

Q

A

I want to remember 
Stanly Regional 
Medical Center 
Foundation in 
my will.  How do I 
accomplish this?
The process of making a provision in 
your will for Stanly Regional Medical 
Center Foundation is simple.  You can 
include a charitable bequest when you 

create your will, or you may add or 
update a bequest later with a codicil.

A common mistake 
It’s important to precisely identify
our organization.  By avoiding 
generalities in naming our charity, 
you alleviate confusion and help 
ensure that your donation helps others.

Safeguarding your plans 
Although it is not required, making us 
aware of your bequest is very helpful.  
By informing us of your wishes, we 
can recognize you for your thoughtful 
generosity and better plan for the 
future.  In addition, we have special 
ways of recognizing people who have 

named us in their wills.  If you wish to 
restrict your gift for a specific program 
at Stanly Regional, by making us 
aware of your bequest, we can talk 
with you and make sure the intentions 
of your gift are followed to the letter.

Change your mind at any time
We realize that circumstances change, 
and your gift to us in your will or trust 
may no longer be possible at some 
future date.  Your family and friends 
come first, and that’s why a bequest 
works for so many of our supporters 
– you can change your mind as 
circumstances in your life change.
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Foundation Welcomes 
Four New Board Members

Chris 
Vaughn
Chris and her husband, 
Tommy, live in Norwood.  
Chris has been a nurse for 
over thirty years and has 
served as the Executive 
Director of the John P. 
Murray Community Care 
Clinic for the past ten 
years.  The Vaughns have 
three grown children and 
one grandchild. Chris 
enjoys spending time 
with her family and is 
an avid football fan.  

Lynn Poplin
Lynn is a retired school 
teacher and lifelong 
resident of Albemarle.  
Lynn and her husband, 
Gerald, have a son and 
daughter and relish 
spending time with their 
three grandchildren.  
Avid animal lovers, the 
Poplins share their home 
with three pugs and a 
Siamese cat.  Lynn also 
enjoys spending time as a 
youth volunteer at church.

Rob 
McIntyre
Rob and his wife, 
Catherine, just welcomed 
their first baby, a daughter, 
last month.  Residents 
of Albemarle, Rob is a 
Professional Engineer 
and works for Chambers 
Engineering in Albemarle.  
He also serves as assistant 
basketball coach at 
Albemarle High School 
and in his spare time, 
enjoys the outdoors, 
playing sports, and 
spending time with 
family and friends.

Brinn Smith 
Brinn and her husband, 
Jeff, are beginning a 
new adventure as 
residents in the Valley 
Drive community.  
The Smiths enjoy traveling 
and spending time with 
family, friends and their 
two grandsons.  Recently 
retired as a principle 
at Bear Insurance, an 
Albemarle business started 
in 1953 by her father, 
Bear Knotts, Brinn is an 
active volunteer with many 
local organizations.

It was difficult to say goodbye to retiring board members – Sue Bohnsack, Carol Sullivan, 
and Steve Cumming. The Foundation is indebted to these individuals whose contributions and leadership 

to the Foundation Board over the last six years, and beyond, have been immeasurable.  
The Foundation has added a plaque to a bench in the Family and Education Center courtyard 

with the names of each former board member to commemorate their years of service.

IN HONOR OF 

Dr. Frank Green
Given by Ellen Snyder 

Whit Whitley
Given by Stanly Regional Medical Center

Darrell Almond
Given by Stanly Regional Medical Center

Stephen Chambers  
Given by Stanly Regional Medical Center

Jack & Susan Phillips  
Given by Jay & Kelley Phillips

The customers, associates and vendors of Premiere Fibers, Inc.  
Given by Premiere Fibers

Dr. Kepp and the staff of Revelstone  
Given by Marietta Andrews      

Drs. Surendrapal & Harjit Mac  
Given by Marietta Andrews      

Beth Plowman  
Given by Kathy Diggs

Gifts in Honor and Memory of...
The following gifts were gratefully received between July 1, 2014 and January 15, 2015

 in honor and in memory of friends and family.

IN MEMORY OF 

Evan Edwards Pecca
Given by Tim & Cindy Donnelly

Mr. Marcus Andrews
Given by Marietta Andrews

Remembering someone special with a gift to the Stanly Regional Medical Center Foundation sends a message 
that words alone could never express.  A card announcing your gift will go to the person you have honored 

or to the family, in case of a memorial.  The amount of your gift is never disclosed.

Call 704-982-3888 to make a gift by credit card - 
or mail to: SRMC Foundation, PO Box 254, Albemarle NC 28002

Memorial & Tribute Gifts
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College students will have two 
opportunities to apply for scholarships in 
2015 from the Stanly Regional Medical 
Center Foundation to help support their 
studies in health care.

The Roy and Lou Hinson Scholarship 
will provide a two-year award totaling 
$2,500 to help defray the cost of tuition 
for a Stanly Health Services employee, 
a dependent of an employee, or a 
resident of Stanly County who will have 
completed at least two years (60 hours) 
of undergraduate study by the end of 
the spring of 2015 semester with a 
cumulative undergraduate GPA of 3.5 
or higher.  The student must be accepted 
into a course of study for the fall of 
2015 in the medical/health care field – 
in pursuit of an undergraduate degree, 
master’s degree or medical school/
doctorate. 

The Hinson Scholarship celebrates the 
late Roy Hinson’s 41 years of dedication 
to healthcare in Stanly County through 
his service at Stanly Regional Medical 

Center.  It also celebrates his wife, Lou, 
who is retired from public education 
and was a supportive partner to her late 
husband, Roy.

The Stanly Regional Medical Center 
Foundation C.B. Crook Family 
Scholarship will provide a one-year 
award of $4,000 to help defray the cost 
of tuition for a student from Stanly or 
Montgomery County who will have 
completed two years (60 hours) of 
undergraduate study by the end of the 
spring 2015 semester with a cumulative 
undergraduate GPA of 3.0 or higher.  The 
student must be accepted into a course of 
study for the fall of 2015 in the medical/
health care field – in pursuit of an 
undergraduate degree, master’s degree or 
medical school/doctorate. 

The C.B. Crook Family Scholarship 
honors the philanthropic work of C.B. 
and Betty Crook.  “The Crooks have 
been leading donors to the Stanly 
Regional Medical Center Foundation 
since it was first organized in 1990,” 

stated Jane Boone, Executive Director 
of the Foundation.  “C.B. served as 
chairman of our major donor circle, the 
Stanly Society, since it first launched 
over twenty years ago and he continues 
to be instrumental in growing this group 
- now to a membership of over 186 
couples and individuals.  The donations 
from Stanly Society members have 
created a broad financial base from 
which to draw interest income 
to fund countless programs, projects 
and services at Stanly Regional 
Medical Center to improve the health 
of our community.”

THE DEADLINE FOR BOTH 
SCHOLARSHIPS IS THURSDAY, 

MARCH 19, 2015.

Complete details, criteria and 
applications are available by calling 
Jane Boone, Executive Director, at 
704-984-4570, by emailing jane.boone@
stanly.org, or by visiting www.stanly.org 

Stanly Regional Medical Center Foundation Announces 
Two Scholarship Opportunities for 2015

The Foundation has provided 
$522,608 in grant funds to the Disease 
Management/Health Promotion 
Department at SRMC.  This grant 
money has been used to improve the 
health of our community in a multitude 
of ways including stroke prevention, 
parish nursing, diabetes prevention & 
treatment, manikins and trainers, healthy 
lifestyle programs in all Stanly County 
elementary schools (known as “Passport 
to Fitness”), obesity prevention 
programs, resource guides, a pediatric 

health expo, scholarships for 
low income individuals to 
attend health management 
classes, health appraisals, 
screenings, two “Wellness 
Wagons” for community 
outreach, and more.  Your 
gifts make a direct impact 
on funding these programs 
that reach out across all age 
groups to help individuals live 
healthier lives.

Your gifts to the Foundation reach over 4,200 children every year through the 
“Passport to Fitness” program

Please search for “Stanly Regional Medical Center Foundation” 
on Facebook and click the “Like” button to keep up 

with all the latest Foundation news and events.

1514

Students get hands-on experience learning how hard their 
hearts work pumping blood through their system and why it’s 
important to keep your heart healthy in a recent “Passport to 

Fitness” program, funded with your donations to the Foundation.

WE HOPE 
YOU’LL

Craig and Beth Sasser
Wayne and Nancy Sasser

David and Brenda Scarboro
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Seltzer

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Shimpock
Mr. Dewey Sides

Bud and Tamara Singletary
David and Janice Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Douglas Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Smith, Jr.

Sherrill and Denise Smith

Ellen Smet
Garry and Ginger Spencer

Mr. Gene Starnes
Dr Darlene M. Stibal

Mickey and Christy Stoner
Dick and Ginny Storm

Don and Mary Summers
Steve and Suzanne Surratt

Mr. and Mrs. R. Ronald Swanner
Mr. Anthony and Dr. Delia Sykes

Windell and Judy Talley
Jerry and Jo Traywick

Mr. and Mrs. Johnny Benjamin Treece

Greg and Jodi Underwood
Jim and Ginger Vick
Kelly and Beth Vick

Bette Wagoner
Stan and Kay Weathersbee

Dr. and Mrs. H.T. Webb
Eston and Jackie West

Elbert and Joanne Whitley
Terry and Patty Whitley

John and Nicole Williams
John and Mary Aileen Willis

Anjana Menon Young
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MISSION
The Stanly Regional Medical Center Foundation exists exclusively for the benefit of Stanly Health Services. Its principal purpose is to identify, solicit, record, 

manage and disburse gift income from the private sector to ensure exceptional community-based health care.

MISSION
The Stanly Regional Medical Center Foundation exists exclusively for the benefit of Stanly Health Services. Its principal purpose is to identify, solicit, record, 

manage and disburse gift income from the private sector to ensure exceptional community-based health care.

Non-Pro�t
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Charlotte NC
Permit #4106

Non-Pro�t
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Charlotte NC
Permit #4106

Non-Pro�t
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Charlotte NC
Permit #4106

Non-Pro�t
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Charlotte NC
Permit #4106

NonNonNonNonNonNoNoNonNN -Pr-Pr-Pr-PrPrPro�to�to�to�to�to�tto�o�tNonNonNonNonNooNoNoNo P-Pr-Pr-Pr to�ttto�to�to�o�t�NonNonNonNonNo P-PrPrPr to�ttto�to�to�tNonNonNonNonNo P-PrPrPr to�ttto�to�to�tNonNonNonNonNonNoNoNo PrPr-Pr-PrPrP to�to�tto�to�to���NonNonNonNonNonNoNoNo PrPr-Pr-PrPrP to�to�tto�to�to���NonNonNonNonNonNoNoNo PrPr-Pr-PrPrP to�to�tto�to�to���
OOrgOOrgOrgOrgOrgrggO iianianiana tzatzatzatationoononionioononioiOOOOrgOrgOrgrgrgg iianianiania ttzatzatatzationnnnionionioiooiOOOrgOOrgOrgg ianianianian zatzatzatationnnnioioniOOOrgOOrgOrgg ianianianian zatzatzatationnnnioioniOOrgOrgOrgOrgrg iinianianiani atzatzatzattionnionionionioOOrgOrgOrgOrgrg iinianianiani atzatzatzattionnionionionioOOrgOrgOrgOrgrg iinianianiani atzatzatzattionnionionionio
U.SU.SU.SU.SSU SSUU . PPPPP... osttostoststageageageageagegegegeagageU.SU.SU.SU S.. PPPPPP. tostostostosttagegegegeeeeageagagUU.SU.SU SU SU S. PPPPostostoststagegeeageagegeaggeUU.SU.SU SU SU S. PPPPostostoststagegeeageagegeaggeUU.SU.SU.SU . PPPPPPostostostoststagegegegeageagegagUU.SU.SU.SU . PPPPPPostostostoststagegegegeageagegagUU.SU.SU.SU . PPPPPPostostostoststagegegegeageagegag

PPPAPAIPAIPPAIPAIPAIPP DDDDDDDDDDDDDPPPPAIPAIPAIPAIPPAIPAIP DDDDDDDDDPPPAIPAPAIPAPAIPAIPAIPPAIDDDDDDDDDPPPAIPAPAIPAPAIPAIPAIPPAIDDDDDDDDDPPPAIPAIPPAIPAIPAIPAP DDDDDDDDPPPAIPAIPPAIPAIPAIPAP DDDDDDDDPPPAIPAIPPAIPAIPAIPAP DDDDDDDD
ChChaChaChaChChaChaChahahaa lrlorlorlootteteeettett CCNCCCCNCNCNCNCNNNCChChChChahahahaaa lorlolrlorlorlotteetteettettt CNCCCNCCNCNCNCNCNCChChChChaChaarlorlorlorlottettettette NCCCCNNCNCNCNChChChChaChaarlorlorlorlottettettette NCCCCNNCNCNCNChChChahahaa lllorlorlorlotteeettettette NCNCCNCNCNCNCNNChChChahahaa lllorlorlorlotteeettettette NCNCCNCNCNCNCNNChChChahahaa lllorlorlorlotteeettettette NCNCCNCNCNCNCNN
PerPerPerPer imitmitmitmi #4#4#4#441066610610606PerPerPePePermitmitmitmitmi #4#4#4#4#4#4106606106060606PerPPerPermitmitmitt #4#4#4#4106610606PerPPerPermitmitmitt #4#4#4#4106610606PePerPPerPerPe tmitmitmitmitmi #4#4#4#4#4#41061061061060606PePerPPerPerPe tmitmitmitmitmi #4#4#4#4#4#41061061061060606PePerPPerPerPe tmitmitmitmitmi #4#4#4#4#4#41061061061060606

Non-Pro�t
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Charlotte NC
Permit #4106

Non-Pro�t
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Charlotte NC
Permit #4106

MISSION
The Stanly Regional Medical Center Foundation exists exclusively for the benefit of Stanly Health Services. Its principal purpose is to identify, solicit, record, 

manage and disburse gift income from the private sector to ensure exceptional community-based health care.

P.O. Box 254
Albemarle, NC 28002-0254

Visions is a publication for the friends of 
the Stanly Regional Medical Center 
Foundation. To update your mailing 
address or to receive more information 
about Stanly Regional Medical Center 
and the Foundation, please call the 
Foundation office at (704) 982-3888.

If you wish to have your name removed 
from our mailing list for all future 
fundraising communications, please mail 
your request to the address above or email 
your request to jane.boone@stanly.org.  
All reasonable efforts will be taken to 
ensure that you will not receive any 
future fundraising communications.
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MISSION
The Stanly Regional Medical Center Foundation exists exclusively for the benefit of Stanly Health Services. Its principal purpose is to identify, solicit, record, 

manage and disburse gift income from the private sector to ensure exceptional community-based health care.

P.O. Box 254
Albemarle, NC 28002-0254

Visions is a publication for the friends of 
the Stanly Regional Medical Center 
Foundation. To update your mailing 
address or to receive more information 
about Stanly Regional Medical Center and 
the Foundation, please call the Foundation 
office at (704) 982-3888.

If you wish to have your name removed 
from our mailing list for all future fundrais-
ing communications, please mail your 
request to the address above or email your 
request to elizabeth.plowman@stanly.org.  
All reasonable efforts will be taken to 
ensure that you will not receive any future 
fundraising communications.


